Wednesday, February 6th, 2019. 12:00 PM – 12:45 PM
Acapulco Restaurant in Stillwater
I - Meeting to order was called at 12:10 p.m.
II - Meeting minutes from December 12th were approved.
III - President’s report (Laura Vitzthum).  
A. Save-the-date for MAPE Day on the Hill on Tuesday, March 26th. The detailed daily schedule has not been released. End times are dependent on meetings with congressional members.  Please plan on joining in on this event.  A question was asked about MAPE central reimbursing for lost time.  If this is not available, Laura has agreed to check if this could be approved by the local.  If you are not able to attend this event, letters are also welcome and helpful.
B. A small group discussion was held on how to foster new leaders in the local.  Currently, the President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer will have open positions in this coming election.  We are in need of recruiting new officers.  If you are interested, please contact Laura Vitzthum at Laura.Vitzthum@state.mn.us.    
IV - Treasurer’s Report (Fatai Alowonle).  
A. Treasurer’s report was submitted.  2019 Beginning Balance is $22,325.49.
B.  Tom Nordstrom has volunteered to assist with our upcoming audit that will be sent to MAPE.
      V -      Vice President’s Report (Amanda Anthony).
A. Negotiations are in process and several meetings have been attended to review input from the listening sessions, surveys and emails.  It was reported that over 8,000 various proposals have been received.  If you have not sent in your proposals there is still time and can be sent to MAPE website or to Amanda at amanda.e.anthony@state.mn.us.  In April, they will meet with the legislative team.
B.  Amanda further discussed support needed to assist with proposals through Contract Action Teams.  If interested, please connect with Amanda Anthony at amanda.e.anthony@state.mn.us  for further information or to join a Contract Action Team. 
      VI -     Membership Report (James Hegstrom).
Membership report was reviewed and includes 188 members, 92 non-members and 3 billable members.  Total members 66.43% and Non-Members 32.51%.  Efforts continue in pursuits to reach out to new members. If interested in becoming a Site Liason, please contact James Hegstrom at James.Hegstrom@state.mn.us.
 
*A question was inquired about access to provide a list of all non-members in effort to provide further outreach.  Laura will consult with Chet Jorgenson for further clarification if this can be provided.
*Our Regional Director Andi has moved from our local. 
 
VII -    Meeting adjourned 12:46 p.m.
 
Upcoming Meeting: Wednesday, April 10th.
Pizza Ranch in Maplewood from 12:00 to 12:45 PM.

